
Greetings in the wonderful name of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

“How then shall they call on Him in whom they have not believed? And how shall they believe in Him
of whom they have not heard? And how shall they hear without a preacher?” Romans 10:14

June was a very busy and blessed month.  

Outline of the Month: 
- May 30th, June 1st, and 2nd: I was blessed to attend “Restaurando Famiglie” (Restoring Families) in

the city of San Giuliano Milanese, near Milan. It was a powerful conference where God moved and
spoke mightily.  

- June 7th and 8th: For the first time in the Campania region and the city of Pozzuoli, we held our
quarterly rally with all the churches of central and southern Italy. This gathering was filled with

blessings, including two baptisms one of whom also received the baptism of the Holy Spirit. Many
were renewed in faith, and we welcomed first-time visitors.  

- June 13th–15th: I traveled to Milan to join Pastor Antonino Giacalone for the 40th anniversary
celebration of the Via Farini church. This church was founded by our missionary, Rev. Michel Parsons,
40 years ago, and Brother Parsons was able to join us. What a blessed time as we were ministered to

through his preaching, celebrated, and fellowshipped together. Glory to God!  
- June 21st: Service in Salerno.  

- June 22nd: In the morning services in Pozzuoli and in the evening at Baselice. In Baselice, a new
couple from Ivory Coast moved to town and began attending church.  

- June 27th–29th: I participated in an outreach and evangelism effort in Pescara with the M.E.M.I.
(Evangelism Department of Italy).  

The regular services in Baselice, Salerno, and Pozzuoli continue faithfully, as does our online
midweek Bible study, which has seen new attendees joining.  
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Prayer Points:
- Continued prayers for the work in Salerno, Baselice, Pozzuoli, and for all those in our online

Bible study.  
- Pray for Italy and the Italian church, that God would bring a great revival.  

- Pray that God tears down every stronghold of tradition, superstition, and false doctrine,
opening eyes to see and ears to hear His Word. Victory is in Jesus’ name!  

I thank the Lord for the strength and guidance He gives me to serve in His kingdom. I consider
my ministry in Italy an honor to preach the Gospel to people who love God but are misled. I

make myself available for whatever God has planned, trusting in His will.  

I am deeply grateful for partners like you who support this ministry through prayers and
sacrificial giving. You are a vital part of what God is doing in Italy, and I am blessed beyond

measure by your faithfulness. May God richly bless you all!  

Yours in His service, 
Feliciano Italiano

AIM Missionary to Italy  

AIM to ItalyAIM to Italy
June newsletter 2025


